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December 5, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

Enclosed for Council consideration and adoption are two proposed ordinances relating to the effective enforcement of King County codes.  Urban Unincorporated Area Councils and neighborhood groups brought the need for this legislation to my attention.  The purpose is to create fair and equitable enforcement process that provides the County with the proper tools to enforce against repeat offenders and those not willing to voluntarily comply with our codes and to make County code provisions for junk and inoperative vehicles consistent with state law.  The changes also provide more effective tools for removal of abandoned junk vehicles.

Abandoned junk vehicles create health and safety issues.  They also detract from the quality of life in our county.  These legislative changes will enable citizens and law enforcement to remove these vehicles from public right-of-way and from private property.  

The proposed ordinance relating to King County Code Title 23 would accomplish the following:

· Provide an alternate way to address code violations that do not pose a significant risk and do not require short-term resolution (i.e. an elderly couple living in an illegal but safe structure).

· Shorten the appeal period for Notice and Orders and Stop Work Orders from 21 to 14 days to make the code enforcement process more efficient. 

· Change the civil fines and penalties assessment schedule to replace discretionary fines with specific amounts, increase fines for repeat offenders and provide for daily rather than periodic reassessment.

· Give the County the authority to consider whole or partial wavier of civil fines and penalties when code violations are completely corrected through voluntary agreements. 

· Eliminate the complainant appeal.

· Amend the “junk” and “inoperative” vehicle sections of County code to make them consistent with state law.

· Amend the zoning code to restrict the number of vehicles that may be parked in single family, urban residential zones (R1 – R8) regardless of the age of the residential development.

The proposed ordinance relating to K.C.C. Chapter 46.08 will make it easier to remove abandoned junk vehicles on public or private property.  The vehicle will be subject to immediate impoundment if it meets certain criteria.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the King County Code Title 23 Ordinance, please contact Greg Kipp, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at (206) 296-6701.  If you have any questions concerning the King County Code 46.08 Ordinance, please contact Kyle Aiken, King County Sheriff’s Office Legal Advisor, at 

(206) 296-5292.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Greg Kipp, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services


The Honorable Sheriff Reichert, King County Sheriff

Kyle Aiken, Legal Advisor, King County Sheriff’s Office

Stephanie Warden, Director, Office of Regional Policy & Planning

